
Australian Universities and China 
Opinion by Mr Peter Varghese AO, UQ Chancellor 
Published by Australian Strategic Policy Institute (23 August 2019) and The Courier Mail (24 August 
2019) 
 



 
UQ is a leading research university and our research links with China are substantial and growing.  
Collaboration is essential to research and innovation.  We do however recognise that research 
collaboration should not come at a cost to our national security.  That is why we welcome the dialogue 
which the government has initiated to more clearly define “no go” areas of research with foreign 
partners and also to deal sensibly with grey zones of research so that we do not throw out the “baby 
with the bath water”. 
 
Australia has to come to grips with China’s emergence as a leading economy and a research 
powerhouse.  Our political systems and va 

 

 


